
Dear Fellow Residents:

St. Regis Park’s Annual Holiday Extravaganza will be held on 
Sunday, December 13, at St. Andrew United Church of Christ, 
2608 Browns Lane.  It will last from  4-6 p.m. with pizza and 
snacks available.  There will also be music and lots of door 
prizes, and the children will have the opportunity to have their 
pictures taken with the one and only Santa Claus.  Please mark 
your calendars to join your neighbors for an afternoon of fun 
and fellowship.

Also in keeping with the Holiday Season, the City of St. Regis 
Park will again hold a “House Decorating Contest.”  There 
will be three categories to be judged; Best Traditional Home, 
Most Creative Home, and for those truly into the Holiday 
Spirit, the infamous Clark Griswold Award.  Although the 
secret and impartial panel of judges will be looking for 
“tastefully” decorated homes in the first two categories, the 
Clark Griswold Award is an all out, no holds barred contest.  A 
$200 gift card will be awarded to the winner in each category.  
To participate, your home must be decorated by Monday, 
December 14.  We anticipate this year’s contest will be the 
best ever.

As we approach the holidays, this is a great time for loved ones 
and friends to gather and reflect on the year gone by.  The 
holidays are a time to celebrate the coming year with hope 
and enthusiasm, and most importantly, the holidays provide 
us the opportunity to be thankful for what we have and to 
support those who are less fortunate.

The City of St. Regis Park is blessed to have countless 
numbers of caring residents who give up their valuable time 
to help others throughout the year.  Through charity service, 
community involvement and in hundreds of other ways 
both large and small, it is heartwarming to see so many who 
actively care about their neighbors.

This season, let us reach out a little further to those around 
us.  Let us look for those who might need an extra helping 
hand.  Let us thank the veterans, the first responders and the 
volunteers for their service, the elderly for their examples, the 
young children for their hope and optimism, and friends for 
just being friends.

On a personal note, I am thankful to our City staff and Council 
Members, all of whom are committed to working together to  

 

make a positive and lasting contribution to St. Regis Park.  I 
am fortunate to serve with such dedicated individuals who 
truly care about our community.  Thanks to them, the year 
ahead promises to be a positive and exciting one for our City.  
I am confident that together we will continue to achieve great 
things.

On behalf of the City of St. Regis Park, I extend my warmest 
regards and best wishes to everyone in our City.  May the spirit 
of this wonderful season be with you and your loved ones 
throughout the holidays, and many blessings in the New Year!  

Remember, the City of St. Regis Park is a great place to live!  
Together, we can make it even better!       

Sincerely, 
Brandt Davis, Mayor     
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IMPORTANT DATES
DECEMBER 1	 CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
	 (MCMAHAN FIRE DISTRICT @ 7:00 PM)

DECEMBER 6	 HANUKKAH

DECEMBER 7	 PEAR HARBOR REMEMBRANCE DAY 

DECEMBER 8	 RECYCLING PICKUP

DECEMBER 13	 ANNUAL HOLIDAY EXTRAVAGANZA 
	 (ST. ANDREW UCC, 4:00-6:00 PM)

DECEMBER 14	 HOUSE DECORATION CONTEST ENDS

DECEMBER 22	 FIRST DAY OF WINTER 
	 RECYCLING PICKUP

DECEMBER 24	 CHRISTMAS EVE

DECEMBER 25	 CHRISTMAS DAY

DECEMBER 26	 KWANZAA

DECEMBER 29	 YARD WASTE ENDS FOR THE SEASON 
	 (PICKUP RESUMES ON MARCH 1, 2016)

  DECEMBER 31	 NEW YEAR’S EVE

** CHRISTMAS TREES MAY BE SET OUT ANY  
      COLLECTION DAY AFTER CHRISTMAS.
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The City has “No Parking” signs available for use by residents who host large gatherings.   
Residents may call City Clerk Bill Hodapp at 654-8145 for information regarding the use of these signs.

CITY OF ST. REGIS PARK
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR 
MONTHLY COUNCIL MEETING
November 3, 2015

Following are the Minutes of the regular monthly Council 
Meeting for the City of St. Regis Park, held at 7:00 p.m., Tuesday, 
November 3, 2015 at 4318 Taylorsville Road, Louisville, Kentucky 
40220.

ROLL CALL:
Present: Mayor Brandt Davis; Council Members: Talbott 
Allen, Bob Graves, Stephen Hoard, Louie Schweickhardt, Eric 
Shackelford, Frank Wheatley, Cheryl Willett.
Absent: None

MAYOR’S REPORT:
Mayor Davis introduced Mr. John McIntyre of McIntyre & 
Wooldridge, PSC, Certified Public Accountants, who presented 
the 2014-2015 Annual Financial Audit Report for the year ending 
June 30, 2015.  There were no significant findings and the 
required audit information will be published in the December 
2015 newsletter.  Mr. Graves made a motion to accept the audit 
report as presented.  Mr. Wheatley seconded the motion.  The 
motion passed without dissent.

In keeping with a recommendation from the auditor, Mayor Davis 
requested Mr. Shackelford work with the City Clerk, Mr. Hodapp, 
to create a checklist for verifying the monthly bank statements 
with the accountant’s bank reconciliations.

TREE BOARD: 
Ms. Jane Ecker, Chairwoman of the St. Regis Park Tree Board, 
informed the Council the fall tree planting has been completed.  
To date, 82 trees have been planted in the City of St. Regis Park.  
Ms. Ecker distributed to Council Members an itemization of the 
plantings to date by address, resident name and species.  Ms. 
Ecker also advised the green watering bags on the new plantings 
should be moved inside during the winter months and the water 
not allowed to freeze.  They should then be replaced on the trees 
once warmer weather returns.

The Tree City USA application for St. Regis Park has been finalized 
and submitted.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Mr. Charlie Veeneman, City Accountant, presented the Financial 
Report for October 2015.  General Fund revenues for the month 
were $18,248.01 with year-to-date revenues at $274,943.79.  
Total expenses for the month were $20,471.07 with year-to-date 
expenses at $101,460.09, resulting in year-to-date revenues over 
expenses of $173,474.70.

Road Fund revenues for the month were $2,662.52 with year-to-
date revenues at $10,271.88.  Total expenses were $0 with year-
to-date expenses at $0, resulting in year-to-date excess revenues 
of $10,271.88.

Ms. Willett made a motion to approve the October 2015 
Financial Report.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Shackelford.  
The motion passed without dissent.

Mr. Veeneman recommended investing in Certificates of Deposit 
or other approved securities based upon the receipt of current 
property tax revenues.  Following discussion, Mr. Graves made a 
motion to close the Park Federal Money Market and Park Federal 
Checking Accounts of $201,299.51 and $5.00, respectively, 
reinvesting those funds with Fifth Third Securities as appropriate 
to obtain a higher rate of return.  The motion was seconded by 
Mr. Allen.  The motion passed without dissent.

MINUTES: 
Mr. Allen made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Regular 
Council Meeting held on October 6, 2015.  The motion was 
seconded by Mr. Hoard and passed without dissent.

POLICE REPORT: 
A letter was presented to the Council from Mr. John M. Aubrey, 
President of Kentuckiana Law Enforcement (KLE), requesting 
a rate increase from $30 per hour to $32 per hour effective 
January 1, 2016.  KLE provides 100 hours of supplemental police 
services to the City on a monthly basis.  Mr. Aubrey emphasized 
the current rate had been in effect since 2007, and the nominal 
rate increase would still be well below the current bill rates in 
the local market for off-duty police officers patrolling small cities 
such as St. Regis Park.  After Council discussion, Ms. Willett made 
a motion to approve the increase.  Mr. Graves seconded the 
motion.  The motion passed without dissent.

Mayor Davis received a complaint from Mr. Terry Mullaney, 
Principal of Ascension School, regarding a KLE officer that 
allegedly pulled over a car in the school parking lot in an unsafe 
manner.  Discussion followed as to what had transpired prior 
to, during and following the incident in question.  It was the 
consensus of the Council the police officer involved had acted in 
an appropriate manner.

The KLE Small City Activity Report for the month of October will 
be published in the December newsletter. 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING:
Mr. Allen made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Regular 
Council Meeting held on October 3, 2015.  Mr. Hoard seconded 
the motion. The motion passed without dissent.

CITY ENGINEER’S REPORT: MEL MILBURN (Absent)
No Report

CITATION OFFICER’S REPORT: KENNY BETTS 
Mr. Betts patrolled 119 miles in October, issued 24 Hi-Neighbor 
notices, 3 notices of violation and conducted 9 house visits. 

CITY ATTORNEY’S REPORT: JOHN SINGLER
No Report.
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PUBLIC WORKS: LOUIE SCHWEICKHARDT
The removal of the dead shrubbery and re-landscaping on 
Hedgerow Court has been completed by Walsh Brothers.

SPECIAL EVENTS: TALBOTT ALLEN
The City of St. Regis Park House Decoration Contest and the 
City’s Holiday Extravaganza were advertised in the November 
newsletter and fliers will be published again in the upcoming 
December newsletter.  The City Holiday Party will be held on 
Sunday, December 13th, from 4:00-6:00 p.m. at St. Andrew 
Church, 2608 Browns Lane.

PUBLIC SAFETY: CHERYL WILLETT
No Report.

BUILDING PERMITS: STEPHEN HOARD
No Report.
 
MARKETING/IT: FRANK WHEATLEY 
The City has switched to a Google-voice phone system and will 
cancel the AT&T office phone line.

COMMUNICATIONS FACILITATOR: BOB GRAVES 
Mr. Graves advised the Church of the Ascension has taken out a 
one-quarter page ad for six months in the City’s newsletter.  The 
initial ad will appear in the December newsletter.

FINANCE: ERIC SHACKELFORD
No Report. 

CITIZEN PARTICPATION: 
Mr. Bob Feger of Lincoln Road attended the meeting.  He stated 
the Courier- Journal had discontinued door delivery and will 

now drop the paper at the end of the subscriber’s driveway.  A 
reminder notice to that effect will be published in the December 
newsletter.
 
OLD BUSINESS:
None.

NEW BUSINESS: 
The City owned speed radar sign will be declared surplus and 
donated to the City of Middletown.  Mr. Hoard made a motion 
to approve the donation.  Mr. Allen seconded the motion.  The 
motion passed without dissent.

ADJOURN:
There being no further business, Mr. Hoard made a motion to 
adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Willett.  The motion 
passed without dissent.  The meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m.
Submitted by Bill Hodapp, City Clerk
(These Minutes are considered unapproved until signed by 
Mayor Brandt Davis.) 

Approved: 

_____________________________________________________
        Brandt Davis, Mayor, City of St. Regis Park
The City of St. Regis Park allows a public comment section during 
its meetings.  These public comments are summarized in the 
City Council Minutes.  The views expressed do not necessarily 
represent the views of the City of St. Regis Park.

COUNCIL MEMBER MEETING  
ATTENDANCE 2015 

Name                        	                    Meetings Held  		            Meetings Attended      	 YTD%

Brandt Davis	 11	 11	 100%

Talbott Allen	 11	 9	 82%

Bob Graves	 11	 10	 91%

Stephen Hoard	 11	 9	 82%

Louie Schweickhardt	 11	 10	 91%

Eric Shackelford	 11	 7	 64% 

Frank Wheatley	 11	 9	 82%

Cheryl Willett	 11	 11	 100%
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Helen Walter 

Realtor/Broker - 40 Years
Graduate Realtors Institute

Certified Residential Specialist
Re/Max Hall Of Fame

Your St. Regis Park Neighbor Since 1975. 

So Far, I’ve Sold 120 Homes In St. Regis Park. 

I Can Sell Yours.

Experience Makes The Difference

Helenwalter@Remax.net

451-0499 494-0986

Help Support
our Advertisers

CHANGE	IN	COURIER-JOURNAL	DELIVERY	SERVICE
On	Monday,	November	2,	the	following	no ce	was	included	with	the	delivery	of	that	morning’s	Courier-Journal:

“Dear	Courier-Journal	subscriber,	

To	ensure	that	your	newspaper	arrives	safely	and	on	 me,	the	paper	will	now	be	delivered	to	your	driveway	each	
morning	effec ve	immediately.		The	safety	of	your	carrier	is	a	priority	as	well	as	reliable	service	that	you	may	count	on	
each and every day.

With the upcoming winter months ahead, this change will safeguard your carrier from the hazards of snow and ice, as 
well as the current risks of slipping on wet pavement and leaves, tree roots, rocks, sewer man holes, etc.

The	delivery	of	your	newspaper	will	be	on	 me	or	early,	with	the	excep on	of	prin ng	press	issues	or	delays.		The	
normal	deliver(y)	 me	is	6:00am	Monday	through	Friday,	and	7:00am	Saturday	and	Sunday.

This change has already been implemented in surrounding neighborhoods in your area.

We	appreciate	your	business	and	your	pa ence	with	this	change	as	it	fosters	the	safety	of	our	carriers	and	the	 mely	
service	you	require	as	a	subscriber	of	the	Courier-Journal.

Thank you, 

Courier-Journal	Distribu on”
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If you decide to purchase a live tree to celebrate the 
holidays this year, there are certain steps that you 
need	to	take	to	keep	the	tree	healthy	un l	it’s	ready	
to plant.  

• Don’t	leave	your	live	tree	indoors	for	too	long.	
Leave	your	tree	on	the	pa o,	porch,	or	other	
sheltered area for most of the holiday season. 
And then only bring it indoors for a maximum 
of	five	days.

• Keep	your	tree	away	from	fireplaces,	hea ng	
vents and even television sets. Use smaller 
electric	lights	that	won’t	emit	much	heat.	

• Keep	the	root	ball	of	the	tree	evenly	moist.	Do	
not let it dry out.

Do	some	advance	planning.		Have	your	plan ng	
area prepared in case the weather turns too cold 
or too wet to dig. As long as the soil is not frozen, 
and	is	dry	enough	to	work,	you’ve	got	a	window	
of	opportunity	to	get	your	plan ng	area	prepared.		
Choose	a	plan ng	site	that	is	in	full	sun	with	a	well-
drained	soil.	When	you	dig	the	hole	fill	it	with	mulch	
to keep the soil workable and reserve the soil you 
take	out-you	may	want	to	put	it	in	a	wheelbarrow	
and store it in the garage to keep it dry and to 
prevent freezing if we get cold temperatures, 
otherwise	you	can	just	cover	the	soil	with	a	plas c	
tarp.  

You may choose to purchase a holiday tree in a 
container or balled and burlaped. Container grown 
plants are generally the most convenient to get 
into the ground because they have an established 
root	system	within	the	pot.	Plant	your	container-
grown tree at the same level that it is growing 
in the pot. Look for a watermark on the stem of 

the	plant	to	determine	its	plan ng	depth.	If	the	
roots of the plant are so extensive that they are 
wrapping around the inside of the pot, you should 
either	“tease	out”	the	roots	with	your	finger ps,	or	
use a sharp knife to slash three or four good cuts 
lengthwise	around	the	root	system.	Cu ng	through	
those encircling roots does not harm the tree; in fact 
it	prevents	roots	from	con nuing	to	grow	around	
which	will	eventually	strangle	the	tree.	Cu ng	the	
roots	s mulates	new	root	growth.	

“Balled and burlaped” describes the root system of 
the plant. The roots are dug out surrounded by a 
soil ball. The soil ball is then wrapped by the nursery 
in burlap. Balled and burlaped trees can 
be	extremely	heavy-upwards	of	100	
pounds.

Your most important task will 
be to make sure that the newly 
planted tree is well watered, 
especially	during	its	first	year	
or two of establishment. If 
Mother	Nature	doesn’t	supply	
the	precipita on,	give	
your newly planted 
tree a good soaking 
every	10	days	
or so.   

The St. Regis 
Park Tree Board

BRANCHING OUT
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Small City Activity Sheet

City: St. Regis Park Month/Year: October 2015

Traffic Stops: DSS Speeding RD Other Arrests Warnings Citations
Location:
Woodmont/Lincoln 3 2 1
Lynnbrook/Aintree 1 2 2 1
Foxy Poise/Lynnbrook
Woodmont/Mt. Vernon 4 3 1
Dannywood/Browns
Browns/Lincoln 1 1
4600 Block Lincoln 4 1 4 1
Browns/Brookhaven 2 1 1 2
Rockwood
Dannywood/Woodmont 2 2 1 3
Statton/Woodmont 1 1
Woodmont/St Regis
St Regis Ln
Browns/Lowe 1 1 1 1
Mt. Vernon 2 2 3 1
Total: 13 14 0 3 0 18 12
YTD Total: 125 204 5 66 4 179 225

Resident: 7 5 1 13
Non-Resident: 6 9 2 5 12

YTD- Resident 76 50 0 20 0 128 18
YTD-Non-Resident 49 154 5 46 4 51 207

TOTAL: 125 204 5 66 4 179 225

Suspicious person/vehicles/other activity:

Suspicious Vehicle -  Suspicious Person - 2 Officer Assist - 5
Stranded Motorist - Foot Patrol - 3 Business Check -  45
Council Meeting - Resident Contact - 4 Alarm - 
House Watch - 8
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INFORMATION TO IMPROVE HOMEOWNERSHIP
THINGS THAT KILL YOUR CREDIT

Some people take 
their credit for 
granted and don’t 
start paying attention 
to it until they need it.  
The problem with this 
is that it could delay if 
not altogether cause 
the loan to be denied.

The most common issue is not correcting items on your credit 
report.  A large majority of credit reports have errors but not 
all of them are critical.  Since it takes time to remove them, it 
is a good practice to review your free credit reports from each 
-- Experian, TransUnion and Equifax -- once a year at www.
AnnualCreditReport.com .

Another problem is making late payments.  One 30-day late 
payment could be enough to cause a borrower to pay a higher 
interest rate or even be denied a loan.  Payments have a due date 
and even when they allow a few days before a late fee kicks in, if it 
isn’t on time, it’s late.

Maxing out credit cards is another big problem.  Ideally, a person 
wants to have an outstanding balance of no more than 30% 
of their available credit.  As the percentage of available credit 
decreases, the credit score will go down.

Bad credit can not only keep you from getting the loan you want, it 
can raise your rates on the insurance you buy.  In a study released 
by the Consumer Federation of America, people with good credit 
paid less than people with average and poor credit.  The results 
indicate that some customers with poor credit scores were 
charged about twice as much as those with excellent scores.

A prudent idea if you are going to be moving to a larger home is to 
get pre-approved with a trusted mortgage professional before you 
sell your current home.  Occasionally, sellers find out after they’ve 
sold their home that they can’t qualify for another mortgage.

Remember, contact your real estate professional to evaluate the 
opportunities of making a move, and make certain you know the 
TRUE VALUE of your home BEFORE listing it for sale.

The holidays are here!  Whether we’re shopping for groceries, 
angel tree gifts, or a book for the elementary school program, 
we’re all out there during the holiday season.  We can often 
become so distracted by the lists in our heads, kids at our 
heels, and work left undone that we lose sight of our personal 
safety.  You may have read them before but a refresher is 
always a good idea.  Here are a few things to consider.

Be aware of your surroundings.  Look for suspicious persons 
and unusual activity.  Walk with authority.  Don’t look like a 
victim.

Make a note where you park.  Park near a light pole so that it 
lights the area should you return in the dark.  Have your keys 
ready.

Don’t overburden yourself with too many packages.  Take 
a shopping buddy with you and secure your purchases in 
your car – concealed.  Move your vehicle to another area of 
the parking lot in case someone was watching you put your 
packages in your vehicle.

Don’t hesitate to ask for a security escort if you feel unsafe.  
The time it takes to wait for the escort is always worth your 
safety.

Be aware of strangers approaching you for any reason.  At this 
time of year, con-artists will use lots of different reasons to 
get your attention away you’re your belongs.

ALWAYS TRUST YOUR INSTINCTS!  BE SAFE THIS HOLIDAY 
SEASON!

Neighborhood Block Watch Program

If you are not already on the City of St. Regis Park’s 
Block Watch List, send your name and email address to:  
stregispark@gmail.com . 

PUBLIC SAFETY CORNER
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2014-2015 CITY OF ST. REGIS PARK FINANCIAL AUDIT
The City of St. Regis Park hereby gives public notice that the annual financial audit for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2014 and ending 
June 30, 2015 is complete.  In compliance with KRS 91A.040(6), the City of St. Regis Park has published the auditor’s opinion and the 
budgetary comparison schedules for the City’s major funds.

A copy of the complete audit report, including financial statements and supplemental information, is on file at the City of St. Regis Park 
City Hall, 4318 Taylorsville Road, Louisville, Kentucky, and is available for public inspection during normal business hours.

Ant citizen may obtain from City Hall a copy of the complete audit, including financial statements and supplemental information, for 
personal use.  Copies of the financial statement prepared in accordance with KRS 424.220 are available to the public at no charge by 
contacting Bill Hodapp at 502-654-8145.
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IMPORTANT NUMBERS 
Louisville Metro Police – 911 Emergency 

574-2111 or 311 – Non-Emergency 
www.louisvilleky.gov 

McMahan Fire District – 911 Emergency 
491-4745 – Non-Emergency

2015 CITY COUNCIL 
Brandt Davis, Mayor – 654-8145

 
MEMBERS

Talbott Allen, Special Events – 451-3776
Bob Graves, Communications – 451-2047

Stephen Hoard, Building Permits – 931-7004
Louie Schweickhardt, Public Works – 639-7731

Eric Shackelford, Finance – 379-7721
Frank Wheatley, Director of Marketing/IT – 452-2343

Cheryl Willett, Public Safety – 458-8386
 

CITY EMPLOYEES
Bill Hodapp, City Clerk/Treasurer – 671-9469

Kenneth Betts, Citation Officer – 664-2784 
 

CITY NUMBERS
St. Regis Park City Hall – 654-8145
E-Mail – stregispark@gmail.com
Website – www.stregispark.net

Rumpke Waste Removal – 568-3800
 

ST. REGIS PARK COUNCIL MEETINGS
Council Meetings are held the first Tuesday of each month,

7:00 P.M., at the McMahan Fire Station
 

NEWSLETTER PRINTED BY
Printworx of Louisville – 491-0222

E-Mail – orders@printworxoflouisville.com

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
Business ad space is available in the newsletter. 
Please contact the City office at 491-7777 if you 
are interested in placing an ad. Ads must be camera 
ready and be sent electronically. The rate schedule is 
as follows:
1/8th page	 $300/year	 $150/six months
1/4th page	 $600/year	 $300/six months
½ page		 $1000/year	 $500/six months
Full Page	 $1800/year	 $900/six months

The McMahan Fire 
Protection District Board 
of Directors meets the 
second Thursday of 
each month at 7:30 p.m. 
at the fire station, 4318 
Taylorsville Rd. 
THE PUBLIC IS INVITED.




